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Dear Joint Committee on Student Success,

Thank you for your continued effort to invest in Oregonian students.  By passing
this bill you will make a difference in the lives of students, teachers, parents,
and the entire state.  In the past, I have endured several budget cuts due to lack of funding. At one
point I had 33 third graders in a portable classroom designed to hold no more than 22 students.  My own
children had middle school classrooms with over 45 students.  One teacher is not able to meet the needs of
his/her many students, especially if even one child is disrupting learning.  

I am thankful for the many of you who are committed to fully funding our schools.  This is an investment
that will not return void.  Thank you.

Sandra Hoppenrath
5th Grade Teacher
Bethany Elementary
sandra_hoppenrath@beaverton.k12.or.us
3305 NW 174th Ave
Beaverton, OR 97006
(503) 356-2030
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